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Jay

Since the last hearing on the proposed change, there was supposed to be a traffic study
completed.  I drive this road every day and never witnessed any sort of study being done. 

I am unable to attend the hearing on October 5th and would like to postpone the hearing until I
return from my travels. 

My wife, Denise, and I were the only residents present at the last hearing to oppose this
change until an accurate study had been done. The last study was conducted in 2021, During
the covid lockdowns, and we feel there have been significant changes to the traffic patterns
since that was done. Plus the fact that the additional traffic being added to the road, from our
new neighborhood just north of the proposed site, will overload this 2 lane road. Making
it significantly more difficult for the entire community to access. The new neighborhood is
just now being constructed. Mornings and afternoons, during rush hour, have been difficult
getting safely out of our driveway. My wife, Denise, counted cars, in her own study, on
September 22, 2023 and for a period of 3 minutes, counted 30 cars going across our egress to
the road. The time was 7:03AM.

I am again asking for a postponement of this hearing until a proper traffic study has been done
and my wife and I can attend.

Mark J. Yates
9404 Old Bardstown Rd
Louisville, KY, 40291

CC: Robin Engle, Councilman District 22
and assistant.
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